
From: Terrence Gomes terrencegomes@soronc.org
Subject: RE: Motion from LANCC for Land Use Meeting Agenda

Date: September 1, 2022 at 7:30 AM
To: Ellen Lanet ellenlanet@soronc.org, Michael Lynn michaellynn@soronc.org

New Business
1. Discussion and possible action to send a letter to create a council file to require

100% native plants in all new projects.
 

Whereas Los Angeles faces a biodiversity crisis wherein over 90% of local
butterflies, songbirds, and other pollinators have disappeared in the last century
due to the replacement of local flora with non-native plant and tree species, and
 
Whereas native landscaping plants and trees can thrive in our urban environment
while providing all the benefits non-native trees can offer in terms of canopy shade
to offset the heat island effect, beauty, and shade comfort for humans, while
providing the only path to sustainability for biodiversity, water and energy savings,
and elimination of soil amendment runoff pollution,
 
Therefore, the South Robertson Neighborhoods Council appeals to the City
of Los Angeles, all applicable government agencies, public-private
partnerships, and private parties planting in public space to discontinue the
practice of planting non-native landscaping plants and trees except in
situations where plants and trees are designed to produce food for human
consumption or provide a designated recreational playing field, and
henceforth these same parties only plant 100% California native landscaping
plants and trees within the City, and specifically within the stakeholder
boundaries of the South Robertson  Neighborhoods Council.
 

 
 
Let me know.
Making it better together!
 

Terrence Gomes, MBA

Boardmember*
South Robertson Neighborhoods Council
City of Los Angeles
PO BOX 35836
Los Angeles, CA 90035
 
310-387-1374
terrencegomes@soronc.org
 
Visit www.soronc.org


